NEWLY ARRIVED LEARNERS OF ENGLISH IN SECONDARY SCHOOLS
AT ENROLMENT

· Book interpreter to be present at enrolment or subsequent meeting though Chief Executive’s Office on 01224 523542
· Ask how long student’s stay at school will be?  3 months?  3 years?

· Ask parents/carers for previous school reports, info about student, etc.

· What educational background/prior experience is there for us to access? 
· Can student read/write in own language, use a mother tongue dictionary? 
· What are the relevant cultural/religious aspects? 

· Clarify school/parent/student expectations (rules, behaviour management, assessment, etc).

· Named SMT person for ASN (Additional Support Needs) to liaise with Guidance, School’s Learning Support services, Subject Departments and EAL re support for pupil.

SETTLING IN

· Students should be placed chronologically and given a full timetable.  For S3 upwards, a blank column may facilitate language support /SQA ESOL input.  

· Place student with group of friendly and able communicators who provide a good model of English.  Students benefit cognitively and socially from immediate inclusion in all class/group activities.

· A “Silent period” is normal for youngsters adjusting to new language/learning environment.  Don’t expect an immediate reply!  Some are happy to experiment; others wait until confident to speak without mistakes.  Be natural and consistent, using phrases and sentences rather than de-contextualised single words.  Have some bilingual signs/posters/books.  Second language is more easily learnt if first language is valued and continues to be developed.
MEETING LEARNING NEEDS

· Departments should work with EAL and school support staff to develop basic level subject-specific resources.  Material can be “banked” for the future.  Modified/parallel tasks with good visual support for meaning will motivate and encourage.  Speakers of languages with other scripts need enhanced opportunities for basic skills’ practice within the subject.  
· There is no quick fix for English learners attending our schools.  Short-term stays (>6 months) social rather than academic experience.  Formative assessment more useful to start with than summative.  SQA ESOL Nat Cert Units from Access 2 to Higher can be done in partnership with EAL Service. 
· Bilingual staff can help communication in school.  Schools might consider appointing bilingual pupil support staff on a temporary basis.

For further information please contact
EAL Service, Sunnybank School, Sunnybank Road, Aberdeen  AB24 3NJ
tel:  +44(0)1224 261717

fax:  +44(0)1224 641584  

e-mail:  ealenquiries@aberdeencity.gov.uk 
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